Anne Wisniewski

SLM 553 – Spring, 2005

Requirements #3, #4, and #5
Advanced Internship in School Library Media Journal:
Media Advisory Committee
Friday, January 7, 2005

Meeting with Frangiska Lewis, Principal, Trinity School

I introduced Frangiska to the requirements for this course, specifically developing the Media Advisory Committee.   She was very supportive, which I found to be very comforting.  As a new staff member, I am not sure how the administration feels about faculty using “work time” to fulfill course requirements.  She indicated that it would benefit the media center in particular and the school in general to establish this committee and analyze the program.  Together we developed a list of possible committee members, including the Assistant Principal, the technology teacher, teachers from the middle and primary schools, the media assistant, a dedicated parent volunteer, a parent who is a Media Specialist in Baltimore County and two students.  I realize this may seem like an extensive list, but I anticipate that there will be some individuals who decline the invitation.

Week of January 10, 2005

I drafted an introductory letter inviting the above mentioned individuals to participate in the Media Advisory Committee.  I had Mrs. Lewis review and approve the letters (one for the adults and a slightly modified version for the students) and I mailed them on Thursday, January 13, 2005.  By Friday, I had had three positive responses and one decline.  

Monday, January 17, 2005

I created the agenda for the first Media Advisory Committee.  Using the rubrics and the list of requirements was very helpful.  I know how precious others’ time is, so I don’t want to have lengthy meetings.  I’m hoping to inform the members to the point where, working with me on a more individual basis, and playing to each member’s strength, we are able to complete the analysis outside of the large meetings.
Week of January 18, 2005

Throughout this week I have been receiving additional positive responses.  At this point I have heard from every person I invited, with the exception of one middle school Language Arts teacher.  All but one have been positive.  As I have continued to reflect on this assignment, I decided that with so many people willing to help, I would like to divide the analysis into the seven standards that have been established, and ask one or two members of the committee to give me feedback at the first meeting on the component I ask them to review.  This has resulted in a slight change to the agenda.

Monday, January 24, 2005

I received a positive response from the last invitee.  I will have a total of eleven members of my committee.  They consist of two students (a 5th grade girl and an 8th grade boy), our assistant principal, a parent (who happens to be a media specialist in a Baltimore County public school), four teachers of varying grades and disciplines, a parent volunteer, my media assistant and myself. 

Tuesday, January 25, 2005

I made final revisions to the agenda and distributed it to all of the members of the committee.

Thursday, January 27, 2005

As suggested in the course notes, I began the meeting on time, thanked everyone for their participation, asked someone to take the minutes, followed the agenda, determined our goals and timeline for additional meetings, and finished the meeting in less than one hour.   We were able to break into small groups and each group focused on analyzing the media center based on one of the standards.  Please see the attached minutes for additional information.  

Saturday, January 29, 2005

I reviewed all Standards assessments from the meeting on the 27th and developed a preliminary list of Targets for Improvement.

Monday, February 7, 2005

Today I finished typing a list of the Standards for which the committee marked “No”, as well as the Targets for Improvement that were suggested.  I also developed an agenda for Thursday’s meeting.  

Tuesday, February 8, 2005

I e-mailed a friendly reminder, along with the agenda to each of the committee members.  

Thursday, February 10, 2005

We had our second meeting today.  Prior to the meeting I listed all of the Standards for which people had suggested Targets for Improvement on the whiteboard in the media classroom.  We have little, if any, chart paper at Trinity, but I do have a variety of colored markers for the board.  I decided we would use the recommended “dot method” using the markers and the board.  Once the meeting convened, I thanked everyone for returning, and reviewed the results of the assessment we completed during the last meeting.  Generally speaking, Trinity school’s media center meets many of the MSDE standards.  We discussed the Targets for Improvement that were listed on the board, just to make sure everyone (especially the students) knew what they meant.  I explained the “dot method” and had everyone come to the board to indicate those targets which they thought were the most critical.  As members were finishing and returning to their seats, the eighth grade representative approached me and asked if we could add, “Enriching the collection with additional Young Adult titles.”  Since I know that it is any area that could be improved, and wanted him to feel that his voice has been heard, I quickly added it to the “Resources” section.  

Once we completed that task, I circled those targets that received the most indicators and rewrote them on another area of the board.  It quickly became apparent that several of the targets were very similar and could be easily combined into one.  For example, a target for standard 3 was, “With faculty members, develop lesson plans that will incorporate research and critical thinking skills in the content areas.”  Similarly for standard 4, we wrote, “work with primary teachers to introduce students to methods of research.”  When we had all of the most important targets identified, the committee helped me to prioritize the targets.  At the end of the meeting I mentioned that the next time we meet, we will be using the targets to determine goals for the next three years and objectives for next year’s goals.  The meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.  In order to further document this meeting, I took digital photographs of the whiteboard and the results of our meeting before erasing anything.  
February 22, 2005

I created the agenda for our next meeting.  It will be on Thursday, February 24.  I e-mailed a reminder to all members and attached the agenda. 

February 24, 2005

Today’s meeting had to be cancelled because school is closed due to snow.  I have e-mailed everyone to assure them that the meeting is cancelled and have proposed a rescheduled meeting for Thursday, March 10.  (Report cards are due to the Principal on the 3rd so I don’t want to stress anyone!)

March 7, 2005

I modified the agenda slightly (changed the date at the top) and sent out a reminder e-mail and the revised agenda to all members.  At least two members have prior engagements and won’t be able to come.  

March 10, 2005

Our last official meeting for the year!  Unfortunately, I had two members cancel at the last minute, so out of a total of eleven members, there were only six of us at the meeting.  We reviewed the targets for improvement that we established at the last meeting and set goals for the rest of this year and the next two.  Once we finished the goals, we revisited the goals for the remainder of this school year and wrote measurable objectives for each of them.  Before closing the meeting, I suggested that we continue the committee next year, meeting in January (since the beginning of every school year is so hectic) and then again in May, 2006.  At that point we can reevaluate our progress, modify our goals and set new ones for the future.  All of the members approved this idea.  

Critique:

A trip to the dentist.  That is how I initially viewed these three requirements.  Not much fun, but definitely necessary.  Having completed these assignments though, I now view the Media Advisory Committee (MAC) more like… book club.  It is something that I really enjoy, have found to be very valuable, and always look forward to the next gathering.  

As a documented introvert, I sometimes find it difficult to ask other people for help.  Once I had the support of the principal, I felt much better about establishing the Media Advisory Committee.  As it turns out, not only do I have the support of the principal, but of the other members of MAC as well.  Many of the ten other members have said how much they appreciate being on the committee and how excited they are to be part of the process to improve the Media Center.  The Trinity parent whom I invited told me she feels much more connected to the school now that she serves on this committee.  Having all of this positive support really inspires me to continue the committee well beyond the scope of this class.  

I think McDaniel has done a very good job of preparing me to establish and maintain a Media Advisory Committee.  Several classes, particularly the Administration class, emphasized the importance of the MSDE standards.  Even though I work at a nonpublic school, I think it is still important to be cognizant of the standards and check to make sure we are operating within them.  I also learned, through my coursework, that it is critical to work with the faculty.  Requiring us to collaborate with faculty members to plan lessons gave me the experience and confidence I needed to create this committee.   Finally, while it was a challenge to create only three goals for the remainder of the year and the next two years, it was a great opportunity to set goals with the input of others.  I feel that the goals we established really reflect the areas in which the Media Center can improve, and the areas that are important not only to me, but to the Trinity School community in general.  
